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Chino Valley 
636-3295 NEWS & NOTES FOR VOLUNTEERS 

September 19 was a big day for People Who 
Care! We opened the doors to our program 
office in Prescott Valley. We will have a grand, 
grand opening very soon. 

Looking for Office Volunteers 

Program Manager, Sallie Stewart, is looking for 
volunteers to work in the office to answer 
phone calls and help with scheduling and filling 
volunteer/Neighbor assignments one day a 
week for several hours.  Please get in touch 
with Sallie if you are interested. 
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Welcome New Volunteers 

Those Quarterly Reports! 
Enclosed with this newsletter is your Volunteer 
Report for this last quarter (June-September.) 
We realize that for many of you this is just a 
task to be avoided. However, it is really 
important for us to validate what has or hasn’t 
been recorded in the management database. 

What constitutes a TRIP?   

When you are driving a Neighbor, please record 
the number of times the Neighbor gets into the 
car. A doctor appointment without an additional 
stop, for instance, would be 2 trips (in the car 
at their home and back in the car after the 
appointment.) 

Why are we having to do this? 

Because we were awarded a small but much 
needed government grant and need to be in 
compliance by October 1st.  THANK YOU! 

Welcome Marie Bernardo! 
Marie Bernardo is our new Chino Valley Program 
Manager and we are delighted to have her join 
our staff.  She has tons of energy and loves 
People Who Care. You will certainly enjoy working 
with her.   
She is diligently working on sharing the good 
news with the community about the wonderful 
volunteer opportunities available with the People 
Who Care Chino Valley Program. Please give her a 
hand by sharing this news with your friends and 
neighbors. 

Stroke Support Groups 
Two Stroke Support Groups are meeting 
simultaneously on the 3rd Friday of the month 
from 10:15 to 11:30 on the campus of the 
Prescott United Methodist Church.  One group 
meeting is for adult stroke survivors and the 
other for family members of stroke survivors. Call 
People Who Care for information. 

Yavapai College Radiology Students 
Once again, as part of their course curriculum, 
the Service Learning students will be assisting 
our Neighbors during their first semester in the 
Radiology Course. Welcome! 
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